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LLWWEMA 13th Committee Meeting Minutes 
 
Date:  April 29, 2009          
         
Attendees: Pastor Wilson Lee, James Liao, David Chan, Ronald Lee and Jimmy Chui 

through Skype from Hong Kong 
         
 Meeting started with prayer by Deacon David Chan 

 
 LLWWEMA/Logos Evangelical Seminary “Ling Liang Partnership Scholarship Program”  

   
It is agreed that the donations from LLWWEMA toward the scholarship can be 
accumulated for three years from the first day the scholarship program was established, 
which was February 1, 2009.  After three years, the scholarship fund will be subject to the 
scholarship policy of the Logos Evangelical Seminary for its usage.  The scholarship 
program will give first priority to full-time applicants from Ling Liang member churches. 
 

 Indonesian District Short Term Mission (May 17 – 29) 
 

Pastor Wilson Lee will travel to Indonesia in the middle of this May for about two weeks to 
serve the district churches and seminary there. All expenses will be covered by 
LLWWEMA. Due to the current Swine Flu situation, Pastor Lee asked for daily prayers for 
this mission trip. 
 

 Scholarship Program for Sichuan Students       
         

Deacon David Chan reported that we are waiting for the final Chinese version of the policy 
document, which would be rewritten by the International Baptist Mandarin Church in China.  
The transfer of donations will change to twice a year instead of every month in order to 
lower administration costs. The money will be sent by wire transfer.  We shall contact all 
member churches through the publication of our upcoming News/Prayer Letter to 
encourage them to join and support this meaningful program.    
         

 2009 Second Quarter News/Prayer Letter       
         

It will be ready and posted on our website by middle of May with the information of the 
scholarship program included.  
 

 Preparation of 14th General Assembly in September 17 -21, 2010    
 

The General Assembly will be held at Torrance BOL church and the TBOL will also 
sponsor it financially with the support of its board. We will also ask other member churches 
to show support.  James Liao suggested that we use a theme related to “mission” (e.g. 
“How to reach Islamic and Buddhist Peoples Groups”). We should invite speakers who are 
experts in this area. Languages to be used will mainly be English and Mandarin, with 
simultaneous translations in Cantonese and Indonesian.  Pastor Lee and David Chan 
suggested that the emphases and goals of this general assembly should be less reporting 
and more fellowship and including in depth discussions on our mission, future goals and 
action plans.  Participants will be asked to pay for their own airfare and lodging.  We will 
probably determine the theme and potential speakers in our next meeting. 
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 Next committee meeting will be held in either June or July.     
          

 Meeting ended with a closing prayer by Ronald Lee. 


